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RSL WODEN VALLEY 

SUB-BRANCH  

 Current Items of Interest                                                 3 March 2023  

When faced with an emotionally difficult time, it’s common for us to turn to our families or     
closest mates for support. 
 
Listening and validating someone’s feelings can make a big difference but it’s important to be 
aware of the signs and to know when your loved one may need formal care. 
 
Starting the conversation doesn’t have to be tricky, you 
can say something as simple as, “I’m here to support 
you in any way I can, but it might be a good idea to call 
Open Arms for advice?” 
 
For info on supporting someone you’re worried about 

visit our website http://spr.ly/61883sgg4  

If you or someone you know needs support. We’re here 

24/7  1800 011 046  

Dear members, 

We have a special guest joining us at the Coffee Catch Up next Friday 10 March from 
10am in the Corey Room. Michael (Mike) Crane DSC & Bar, AM and Chair of The Order 
of Australia Association (ACT Branch). He will give an illustrated presentation on the 
history and protocol behind the various Australian honours. About thirty minutes, 
then questions finishing around 11:30. The usual hospitality of cake and coffee will be 
provided. All veterans and their partners are most welcome.  

Let me know if you’re coming via email: jeep1945@hotmail.com as this will be well-
attended. A donation in the red tin will cover costs.  

Best wishes, 

REV. Mick O`Donnell  

http://spr.ly/61883sgg4?fbclid=IwAR06W38GRj4G9PPckyOTA5PbRe3d5zRrqksFtTs83Z06LIt3TnizGVCM29M
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War Widows Family Day on Saturday 4 March 23 at Robert Poate 
Centre, Bellenden Street, Crace ACT.  

Please register your interest and find further details on the        
registration link in the flyer. 
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Marist College Canberra - Footsteps Day Information - 

Defence Service Day 22/3/23 

Dear members, 

Marist College Canberra has again invited the Sub-Branch to participate in its Footsteps Day program 
at the Ex-Service section of the Woden Cemetery on Wednesday 22 March 2023. Last year several of 
our members participated and overall considered it a worthwhile activity. For those who participat-
ed last year, your comments have been passed on to Marist College.   

Attached is the Footsteps Day program. Note that our involvement is proposed for the Sessions 1 
and 2, and Sessions 3 and 4 which are between 0930-1145 hours and 1245-1440 hours, respectively. 
Members who wish to participate can choose to do so for all or any of those sessions. I would be 
grateful if those members who intend to participate could advise me accordingly by no later than 
Friday 3 March 2023. 

The following paragraphs are extracted from the Marist College email to me, for your additional   
information: 

Marist College Canberra will be hosting another Footsteps day (Year 9 College program) devoted to 
giving students a detailed understanding about our Defence Forces and the sacrifices that our veter-
ans have made.   

Similar to last year we would love to invite members of the Woden Valley RSL to attend as guides at 
the Defence section of the Woden Cemetery, which would include: 

• Paying our respects at the Defence Service section, including a short 20min ceremony 

• Students learning about the story of Corporal Ernest Corey 

• Discussing with students what ‘Defence service’ is by a veteran (Woden RSL volunteer) who is    
on-site, spending time with our Year 9 students at the cemetery 

Finally, the students placing small Australian flags at each grave, to recognise that individuals       
service to Australia.  

 

Whilst this is earlier than Anzac day, it is necessary to complete this on Wednesday 22 March due to 
the impending school holidays. The flags will be regathered later in the week and will be relaid by 
volunteer Marist College staff before Anzac Day, to protect them from the weather (and the Cocka-
toos). 

Please note that there are 8 Houses (divided into 4 groups) that attend four separate sites over the 
course of the day on a rotational basis. 

Kind regards, 

Greg 
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Changes to COVID-19 testing arrangements in the ACT 

Information about changes to ACT Government COVID-19 testing arrangements for people living in Canberra and 

the surrounding region. 

These changes come into effect with the ending of the ACT’s COVID-19 Management Declaration Framework on 

28 February 2023. 

Under the Declaration, the only remaining public health direction – which requires people who test positive using 

RAT to report their result to ACT Health – will also end. 

Canberrans are strongly encouraged to continue reporting their positive RAT results using the form which remains 

on the ACT COVID-19 website. 
Reporting positive RAT results helps ACT Health to direct people to information about supports and healthcare. It 

also helps us to monitor and respond to the ongoing impacts of the virus on the community. The information 

helps to inform Territory health policy, as well as the nature of services and assistance provided to the community 

and health-related facilities. 

ACT Health is reminding Canberrans that, if symptomatic, testing for COVID-19 continues to be an important 

COVID Smart behaviour. COVID-19 remains a serious illness, particularly for those people at risk of severe disease. 

 

Where you can get a free rapid antigen test (RAT) 
  

From 1 March 2023, the ACT Government is expanding its free RAT program so that all Canberrans continue to 

have access to free COVID-19 testing. 

  

Canberrans can collect free RATs from certain ACT Government locations, including: 

Libraries ACT locations (excluding Heritage Library) – where you can collect up to 3 free RATs per person, per visit. 

There are nine locations across the ACT, so there’s somewhere you can pick up a free RAT close to home. For in-

formation on your nearest branch, visit www.library.act.gov.au or call 6205 9000. 

Access Canberra service centres – where customers can collect a RAT after transactions.  

  

RATs are already available at Canberra Health Services facilities, including hospitals, Walk-in Centres and health 
centres, where visitors are encouraged to do a RAT before entering. 
  
For the safety of staff and visitors, please do not visit or try to collect RATs from any of these locations if you’re 
unwell and have COVID-19 symptoms. Plan ahead and have some RATs at home or ask someone else to collect 
some for you. 
  
Community groups can also contact Community Services Directorate to arrange a bulk order for RATs, if needed. 
Arrangement can be made by emailing socialrecovery@act.gov.au 
  

RATS are also widely available for purchase across Canberra, including at pharmacies, supermarkets, and other 
retail stores. 

  

Most Canberrans, including children supervised by an adult, can use a RAT in the comfort of their own home and 
get results within minutes. Once you know if you have COVID-19 you can take appropriate steps to look after 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.covid19.act.gov.au%2Fstay-safe-and-healthy%2Frapid-antigen-test-rat-positive-result-registration-form&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cca9fd822e9e64f5b437a08db1543013f%7C89e037eca11
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.library.act.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cca9fd822e9e64f5b437a08db1543013f%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C638127149754775961%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d
mailto:socialrecovery@act.gov.au
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Accessing PCR testing 
  

The ACT Government’s COVID-19 testing centre at Garran will permanently close at the end of the day on 28 

February 2023.  

Despite its closure, the ACT Government continues to ensure equitable and timely access to PCR testing for 

Canberrans who need a PCR test.  

From 1 March 2023, there will be changes in the way COVID-19 testing can be accessed in the ACT. These 

changes are being made so that healthcare remains accessible to everyone as we move away from emergency 

settings.   

Testing for COVID-19 using PCR may be preferable for:   

people who are at higher risk of a severe COVID-19 illness. PCR testing may provide a positive result earlier in 

their illness which can be important for those who are eligible for antiviral medications.   

other people who are recommended to have a PCR test by their GP or treating doctor (including those who are 

unable to use a RAT).   

Individuals who may benefit from a COVID-19 PCR test and who are concession card holders can access PCR 

testing without a pathology form. This includes the following concession cards:  

Pensioner concession card   

Commonwealth seniors’ health care card   

Health care card (including Low-income health care card)   

Department of Veterans’ Affairs gold, white or orange cards   

ACT Government Service Access Card   

Pathology collection centres are spread across the ACT so that people who need to get a COVID-19 PCR will be 

able to access one close to home. A list of participating collection centres and access information will be on the 

ACT COVID-19 website. 

People who may need additional support or can’t attend a collection centre to get PCR testing can contact ACT 

Pathology and let them know about the support or assistance they need. 

Like any other type of pathology testing, PCR tests remain available to all Canberrans who have a pathology 

referral form from your primary care provider. 

ACT Health continues to encourage people to have a discussion with their medical professional about what 

COVID-19 testing and treatment they may need before they become unwell, especially if they are at higher risk 

of severe COVID-19 illness. 

These new testing arrangements reflect the ACT Government’s commitment to ensuring ongoing access and 

service delivery for COVID-19 related illness, with a focus on supporting priority groups who are at greater risk 

– much like other notifiable respiratory diseases. 

Thank you for your ongoing support of the public health response. Should you have any questions or concerns, 

please contact the Office of the Chief Health Officer’s at ACTHealthOCHO@act.gov.au 

  

Kind regards 

Office for Seniors and Veterans 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.covid19.act.gov.au%2Fsymptoms-and-getting-tested%2Fwhere-to-get-tested-in-the-act&data=05%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cca9fd822e9e64f5b437a08db1543013f%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e11452
mailto:ACTHealthOCHO@act.gov.au
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COFFEE CATCH UP                        

EVERY FRIDAY 10-12  

Members and guests are welcome            

to join us for a chat and enjoy freshly 

brewed coffee  & cake with former         

service mates. Every Friday from              

10 to 12  in The Corey Room, Level          

2A, of the Grant Cameron Community 

Centre, 27 Mulley Street, Holder. 

Please note that the Eddison Day Club is currently  meeting on               

only a very casual basis for lunch at midday Fridays. 

 

   Contact Us 
Give us a call for more information 

or access to our services  

RSL Woden Valley  

Sub-Branch 

14/27 Mulley Street 

HOLDER ACT 2611 

 

62851931 

 

admin@rslwoden.org.au 

Visit us on the web at 

www.rslwoden.org.au 

 

Office hours are 

9am-3pm Mon-Fri 

PS. 

Ever lost your copy of  

e-News, Current Items of      

Interest or The Serviceman? 

All our publications are also 

readily available to read on 

our website 

www.rslwoden.org.au 


